

## County of San Diego

## **DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS**

JOHN L. SNYDER

5555 OVERLAND AVE, SUITE 2188 SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA 92123-1295

(858) 694-2212 FAX: (858) 268-0461 Web Site: www.sdcounty.ca.gov/dpw/

May 20, 2010

David Gibson, Executive Officer California Regional Water Quality Control Board San Diego Region 9174 Sky Park Court, Suite 100 San Diego, CA 92123-4340

Dear Mr. Gibson:

PERMANENT SUSPENSION OF ORDER NUMBER 93-112 – WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS FOR SAN DIEGO COUNTY SHERIFF'S DEPARTMENT DESCANSO DETENTION FACILITY WATER POLLUTION CONTROL FACILITY

The County of San Diego owns the Descanso Detention Facility and previously operated the facility's water pollution control facility, pursuant to Order No. 93-112 issued to the San Diego County Sheriff's Department. The County closed the detention facility on June 26, 2009 and operation of the water pollution control facility ceased as of that date. Per direction from Regional Board staff, monitoring was suspended and reporting requirements were reduced to include only the submittal of quarterly activity reports to Board staff.

There are no current plans by the County to use the detention facility for the permitted purpose in the future; consequently, the County requests that the reporting requirements for Order No. 93-112 be suspended indefinitely.

If you have any questions or require additional information to consider this request, please phone Milica Kaludjerski at 858-694-2718 or email at Milica.Kaludjerski@sdcounty.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

DANIEL S. BROGADIR, LUEG Program Manager

Department of Public Works Wastewater Management

1 Sky

DSB:MK:jw